Week of December 5, 1999


Strange Happenings in Houston Yards and Gardens

Willie Chance

Houston landscapes have gone crazy since Thanksgiving.  A flashy vine with a wiry stem has been seen twined around porches, bushes and the eaves of houses.  It is everywhere.  It has bright, multi-colored flashy ‘flowers’ which only bloom at night.  Some of these flowers seem to twinkle or blink.  A few even grow into strange shapes of deer, sleighs or short, fat, jolly men.  They grow like kudzu.  One night you do not see them and the next they cover your yard.

Do not worry about these showy vines cropping up.  No herbicide will be needed.  They are seasonal, appearing around this time of year and disappearing around December 26.  If you must remove them, carefully pull their two pronged root out of the wall socket, untwine the vines and store until next year.

Are other strange weeds cropping up in your lawn?  The winter weeds are small now but will be quite large next spring.  They are best prevented using a pre-emergence herbicide in late October.  

If you did not do that, you can apply Atrazine now to Centipede, St. Augustine, Zoysia and dormant Bermuda grass.  This will kill some weeds and prevent some others.  Weed Be Gon, 33 Plus or the equivalent can be used on many broadleaf weeds in lawns.

For Florida betony spray twice with Atrazine 30 days apart.  Do this for several years until you reduce it to a manageable level.  Spray wild onion and garlic twice four weeks apart with Image.  This should do a pretty good job of controlling it.

I have also heard of a bad infestation of trees cropping up inside houses.  These too have the wiry vine I mentioned earlier.  They also have strangely shaped, glistening ball-like ‘fruits’ on them.  People often let them grow inside until the first of the year when they suddenly harvest the fruits and pull off the vine and store these in the attic.  The tree is then pruned off at ground level and the top left for the trash man.  Though they are cut back severely, they almost invariably grow again in the same spot the next year.

Now, though, is not a good time to prune outside.  Leave most pruning to late January and February.  For spring flowering plants, prune after they bloom.  This would include forsythia, azalea and dogwood.  For other shrubs and trees start pruning again in February.  These would include hollies, boxwood, India Hawthorne and crape myrtle.

Can you prune now?  Probably so, but later is better.  Pruning encourages new, tender growth which may not like colder weather.  Wait until February or later as needed.  This is especially true of heavy pruning.

Though landscapes take a back seat to Christmas (as they should), do not forget when to care for your yard.  Winter is a great time to plan, plant and control pests.  For more information see our web site at www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston or E-mail us at uge2153b@uga.edu .

You can also call at 542-2020.

And now, back to twining my ‘vines’ around our indoor tree.  The kids can hardly wait, and neither can I.

